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Matthew Donaghy, Superintendent 
Bauxite School District 
donaghym@bauxiteminers.org 

Karen Walters, Superintendent 
Bryant School District  
kwalters@bryantschools.org 

 

 
Re: Appeal Under the Public School Choice Act – Mason Lease 

    
Everyone: 
 
This letter is to notify you that the Arkansas State Board of Education is scheduled to hear the above-
referenced appeal(s) on Thursday, July 13, 2023.  The action item is set for 9:00 a.m. in the 
Auditorium of the Arch Ford Education Building, Four Capitol Mall, Little Rock, Arkansas 
72201.  Any additional materials any party chooses to submit should be provided to my office no later 
than 12:00 noon on Friday, July 7, 2023.    
 
The Arkansas State Board of Education has requested the parent, the non-resident district, and 
the resident district attend this meeting and be available for questions. 
 
The above-referenced appeal(s) will be conducted pursuant to the legal authority and jurisdiction vested 
in the State Board by the Public School Choice Act and the Division of Elementary and Secondary 
Education Rules Governing the Public School Choice Act.  You may find copies of these references on 
the DESE website at https://dese.ade.arkansas.gov/Offices/legal/school-choice. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.  Please do not hesitate to contact the Arkansas 
Department of Education’s Legal Services Division at (501) 683-0087 should you require additional 
information. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/Shastady Wagner  

Shastady Wagner 
Attorney Supervisor 
Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 
shastady.wagner@ade.arkansas.gov 
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June 12, 2023

To Whom It May Concern:

On May 15, 2023, contact was made with Mrs. Lease via phone regarding the family’s
school choice application. Mrs. Lease stated that her son, Mason Lease, is on a 504
plan but they had “started an IEP” for him. The decision to deny this student was not
based on his 504 eligibility as the appeal states, but rather that our special education
program is at capacity (>90%). Should Mason be placed on an IEP, we would be
required to hire additional staff.




